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Town of Ridgefield 
Board of Finance 

 
Approved Special Meeting Minutes 

Thursday July 22, 2021 
 
I. Call to order 
Dave Ulmer called to order the Special Board of Finance meeting at 6:00 PM July 22, 2021 in the 
Town Hall small board room. Board Members Dave Ulmer, Greg Kabasakalian, Mike Rettger, 
Karen Ogden present. Others Present: Andrew Okrongly, David Cordisco, board candidates 
 
Mr. Ulmer convened the meeting at 6pm.  He thanked the candidates for their interest in the 
vacancy on the Board of Finance.  Mr. Ulmer explained that each of the candidates would be 
interviewed separately, and the committee would discuss and decide on whether to vote on making 
an appointment for the seat vacated by Amy Fredenrich. 
 
The order of interviews was decided by lots. Mr. Okrongly was interviewed first. 
 
Mr. Ulmer asked several questions regarding the candidate’s plans for running in November if 
appointed, and whether the candidate would foresee any constraints on his availability for meetings 
during the key budget development period in March and April.  The members of the Board also 
asked a number of questions of the candidate regarding his background and interest in serving on 
the Board of Finance. 
 
Mr. Okrongly left the meeting at 6:25 upon completion of questions and Mr. Cordisco joined the 
meeting.  Mr. Ulmer and the other members of the Board asked the same questions of Mr. Cordisco 
as had been presented to Mr. Okrongly. 
 
Upon completion of questions, Mr. Cordisco left the meeting and the members discussed their 
opinions of the two candidates.  Mr. Ulmer noted that the Democratic Town Committee had 
endorsed Mr. Okrongly for the vacancy, and had communicated that endorsement in writing.  This 
communication had been shared with the Board members prior to the meeting and is attached to 
these minutes as Exhibit 1. 
 



Page 2 of 2 
 

Following further discussion, the members of the Board voted to appointment Mr. Okrongly to the 
vacant position, with Mr. Kabasakalian abstaining.  Both candidates were invited back to the 
meeting and the result of the Board vote was reported to them. 
 
After completion of this action, the members discussed whether to hold future BOF meetings in 
person or via Zoom.  All members were agreeable with meeting in person. 
 
Upon motion by Mr. Rettger and second by Ms. Ogden, the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 
 
Next meeting August 17, 2021, 7:00 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by, 
 
Mia Belanger 
 
*See attachment. 
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